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CALENDAR  OF  EVENTS

October 2015
      15 General Meeting 7:00 pm,
               Citadel Community Center,
               444 S Higley Rd, Mesa
               (SW corner Broadway & Higley)

17  Usery Mountain Regional Park,
               Club Tour & Picnic,
               3939 N Usery Pass Road, Mesa

     (North on Ellsworth Road)

   November 2015
11  Veterans Day Parade
19 General Meeting 7:00 pm,

               Citadel Community Center,
               444 S Higley Rd, Mesa
               (SW corner Broadway & Higley)

21  Butterfly Wonderland, Club Tour,
               Scottsdale
      26  Thanksgiving Day Parade,
               Fountain Hills

December 2015
       5 Christmas Party/Potluck,

AJ Holiday Light Parade, 7:00 pm
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE By:  Steve Nissle

Yes! Yes! Yes!
It's getting to be Fall in Arizona! Hip Hip Hooray! It's time to dust off the
T's or bring back from the North Country to good ole sunny Arizona! We
are looking forward to seeing you all on October 15th for our next meeting
at the Citadel in Mesa, and then on Saturday the 17th we're driving the T's
to Usery Pass for a club gathering, sight seeing and just enjoying the
weather and the company!  Thank you Ruth Ann for putting this one together! Assignments coming!

We've got a full schedule clear into May of 2016,
so put on your club T shirts, put on a smile,
and get on over and join us!

Take a look at this cute video…
“Boxer Dog Sounds Like Model-T Ford Car”
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GmmdjT1-6L8

See you soon!

Keep on drivin’!
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EVMTFC (East Valley Model T Ford Club)
Website: evmtfc.com Be sure to check our website often for new and updated information.

Officers/Contact Information:
Steve Nissle, President (Board Member);  480-226-6883. stevenissle@gmail.com
Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership (Board Member);  602-292-3921. tom1757@aol.com
Bert Diehl, Secretary (Board Member);  480-325-6308. bedeal@aol.com
Dave Veres, Treasurer (Board Member);  480-897-2209. davidveres@aol.com
Claudia Linney, Immediate Past President;  480-288-0726. scflinney@gmail.com

Other Assignments:
Dolores Stolinski, Historian;  480-986-0711. edslim012@gmail.com
Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/Smiley Person;  480-969-0695. janpeterson@interwrx.com
Ruthann Elms, Tour Chairman; 480-831-0835. elms1961@yahoo.com
Mel & Lorie Poppe, Newsletter Editors;  402-984-6381. LMP_2006@hotmail.com

Membership Dues: Dues are $20 per year and include all family members.  Please make payment by
check payable to East Valley Model T Ford Club.  Submit application in person at any member meeting
or mail it to:  David Veres, Treasurer, EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe AZ  85285.
Applications for membership in the EVMTFC may be printed from the website at evmtfc.com, or
obtained from any current member or from the Vice President/Membership Chairman.

Newsletters: We e-mail our monthly newsletter, Runningboard News, which also can be viewed on our
website.  All articles, photos and information for the upcoming newsletter is due to the Editors by the
26th of the month.

Members Cars (Our T’s):
Steve Nissle can take a photo of your T...contact Steve if you are interested.
Dave Veres can put a picture of your T on our website...send  him a photo of your T with or without you
in the photo.

MTFCA (Model T Ford Club of America): The EVMTFC is affiliated with, and is a chapter of, the
MTFCA, a national and international organization.  Membership is strongly encouraged.  As a chapter of
the MTFCA, at least 50% of our members must be members of the national club to keep our free liability
insurance.  Our club is doing very well in this regard, as almost all of our members belong to the national
club.
Membership in the MTFCA includes all the privileges of the Club, including six issues of the
Vintage Ford and one voting ballot per member-family for election of the Club’s Board of Directors.
Annual dues are $40.  Lifetime Memberships are available.  Payment may be made by check, credit card
or PayPal.
Are your MTFCA dues paid up?  If your MTFCA member number is not listed on the roster, please call
the President or the Treasurer with the number.  The number is shown on your mailing label when you
receive your Vintage Ford magazine.

The Model T Ford Club of America Model T Museum
PO Box 126, Centerville IN  47330-0126 309 N 8th St
Phone:  765-855-5248    Fax:  765-855-3428 Richmond IN  47374
E-mail: admin@mtfca.com
Website: www.mtfca.com
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2nd ANNUAL AZ MODEL T JAMBOREE  ~  May 15th, 16th, 17th

Reprinted from:  Sun Country Model T Club “Leaks From Lizzie”

Co-Hosted by:  Whiskey Row Flivvers Model T Club &
Sun Country Model T Club

We all arrived at various times on Friday, May 15 with different stages of rainfall.  We had the use of
the PAAC building (next to the rodeo grounds) in Prescott for the weekend.  There was a large grassy
area that accommodated 6 campers and trailers.   Those camping were:  Jim & Donna Bunch (who had
Craig & Lois Leach also), Bryce & Terry Putnam, Bill Davisson, Garry & Joan Emler, Mark &
LuWanna Nielsen, and Austin & Lynn Graton.

Since it was raining, we opted for an indoor event on Friday afternoon, so we caravanned to Thumb
Butte Distillery where we enjoyed vodka, gin, rum or sodas.  It was interesting to see the process of
making the alcohol.  We had a great time laughing and visiting.

We headed back to the PAAC building (in the rain) for a dinner organized by Joan and LuWanna.  We
had chili, corn bread, macaroni and dessert.  Chili tasted good on a cool evening.  Those camping
stayed there while Mary & Alan Travis went to their hotel and the rest of us went to Loren Phippen’s
home in Skull Valley.  Dana & Elise, Sandy & Kari, Doyle, David & Terry Ker and Loren.  As usual,
Loren was a wonderful host.

At 7 am on Saturday, the Whiskey Row Flivver’s Club made pancakes, scrambled eggs, sausage and
bacon.  It was very good!!  At 9 am we all headed out to Williamson Valley Rd. to Harley Dave’s.  He
had a double wide 8 car garage filled with all kinds of antiques from old Harleys to Murphy beds.  The
weather was nice so we sat outside after viewing all the antiques.  It was a really fun place!!

We got back on Williamson Rd and headed south to Mario’s garage where he served us a delicious
pork BBQ sandwich with cole slaw, chips, cookies and drinks.  He had a great view from his garage of
the open fields.  It rained a little on us but nothing like Friday.

Our club then drove to the Phippen Museum where the museum had a fabulous display of art work and
bronzes done by George Phippen (Loren’s dad).  It was George Phippen’s 100th birthday celebration.
Unfortunately, he died at age 50 of cancer, just at the peak of his career.  We were all in awe of his
talent.  He was the first American Cowboy Artist.

Back to the PAAC building for Happy Hour and then more delicious food.  LuWanna and Joan did the
organizing and cooked hamburgers and hot dogs for all of us.  We also had deviled eggs, watermelon,
potato salad, baked beans and dessert.  Thanks to several ladies for contributing to the dinner and a big
thank you to Austin Graton for making a dutch oven apple cobbler.  It was fabulous with vanilla ice
cream.  In addition to the cobbler, we feasted on an old fashioned ice cream social with various
toppings to go on vanilla or chocolate ice cream.  What a great idea!  The evening ended with all of us
sitting around the camp fire visiting and telling stories!

Sunday was a gorgeous day with sunny skies and warmer temperatures.  The Flivver’s provided a
continental breakfast for us.  They were so hospitable and fun to be with.  Several of our members left
after breakfast to get a head start on the traffic going back to Phoenix.  Pat, from the Flivver’s Club,
and his trusty dog, Mac led the rest of us on a tour of the lovely homes in the area and then back into
town for a stop at his home.  He had lots of antique trucks, cars and car parts.  The guys had fun
checking everything out.

Many thanks to Bill Davisson, Garry & Joan Emler who worked with Paul Smith and the Flivver’s
Model T Club in organizing all our “fun” activities.  We really appreciated all the meals that the
Flivver’s put on for us and to Mario for sponsoring the BBQ lunch at his place.  Thanks to Harley
Dave for opening his garage and providing drinks.  Pat (and Mac) stayed with us all weekend and was
a great help in leading the tours.  Once again, we had a very fun and memorable weekend with our cars
(despite the ran and cooler temperatures). Thanks to all those who attended.

Submitted by:  Sandy Armoto
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9 YEAR OLD GETS SURPRISE BIRTHDAY RIDE  ~  May 27th
By:  Steve Nissle

I was asked by a friend
if I could surprise her
9 year old son on his
birthday by bringing
the Model T over to
her office where her
son would be.... "of

course" was my reply!
Had a sweet 20 min-

utes with this birthday
boy and his 2 friends

giving rides and
talking Model T talk!

INVENTIONS  IN  THE  YEAR  OF  YOUR  CAR
By:  Jan Peterson

Following is a list of 20th Century inventions.  I thought you’d find it interesting to match them up
with the year of your car.  Answers are below upside down.

1.  traffic signal (Garrett Morgan) A.  1910
2.  bra (Mary Phelps Jacob) B.  1923
3.  pop-up toaster (Charles Strite) C.  1927
4.  talking motion picture (Thomas Edison) D.  1913
5.  TV system (Philo Farnsworth) E.  1913
6.  crossword puzzle (Arthur Wynne) F.  1919

By the way, here are some other inventions of note:

Double-edged razor (King Camp Gillette) -  1901
Air conditioner (Willis Carrier) -  1902
Crayons (Edward Binney & Harold Smith) -  1903
Tea bags (Thomas Sullivan) -  1904
Windshield wiper (Mary Anderson) -  1905
Color photography (Auguste & Louis Lumiere) -  1907
Bubble gum (Walter Diemer) -  1928
Car radio (Paul Galvin, founder of Motorola) -  1929
Frozen food (Clarence Birdseye) -  1930
Drive-in movie theater (Richard Hollinghead, built in his own driveway) -  1933
Monopoly (Charles Darrow) -  1934
Canned beer -  1935
Photocopier (Chester Carlson) -  1937
Ballpoint pen (Ladislo Biro) -  1938
Color television (Peter Goldmark) -  1940
Computer, electronic & digital (John Atanasoff/Clifford Berry) -  1942

ANSWERS:
1. talking motion picture—1910, answer A. 4.  pop-up toaster—1919, answer F.
2. crossword puzzle—1913, answer D or E. 5.  traffic signal—1923, answer B.
3. bra—1913, answer D or E. 6.  TV system—1927, answer C.
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SOME MODEL T 4-WHEELIN’ IN NEBRASKA  ~  May 28-31
By:  Mel Poppe

Nebraskaland Model T & Antique Car Club celebrated their ‘50th year Jubilee’ by participating in a
four day/600 mile tour through the northwest part of Nebraska through the Sandhills.  Nine cars, (7 T’s
and 2 A’s) made the trip without any major breakdowns.  Highlights on the tour included visiting
Dowse Sodhouse, Comstock Windmills, and Smith Falls near Valentine, NE.  It was rainy and chilly,
but a fun excursion, seeing how the ‘ole T pulled right through sandy mud holes on dusty-spoke back
roads called Dismal River Road.  It gave a whole new meaning to Robert Frost’s poem, “I took the
road less traveled, and that has made all the difference.”
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JUNE 20th BREAKFAST T MEETING in Apache Junction at Village Inn
Hosted by:  Steve & Dianne Nissle

Despite the 115 degree heat in Arizona, a brave group of model T friends attended the first
summer breakfast of the year! They met at the Village Inn restaurant in Apache Junction and shared
the voracious fare of fine food and the close harmony of long time model T tinkerers.  A grand time
was had by all!

AUGUST 15th BREAKFAST T MEETING in Mesa at T.G. Eggingtons
Hosted by:  George & Ruthann Elms

JULY 18th
      BREAKFAST T MEETING Hosted by:
     in Mesa at Broken Yolk Café John & Jan Peterson



Runningboard News                             October  2015                                           Page 8

AUGUST 15th BREAKFAST T MEETING - continued -
Photos by:  Bert Diehl, Jr.

“This ones been sitting here for a while!”
Submitted by:  George Elms

Submitted by:  Mel Poppe

RECIPES
After compiling a list of all the recipes that have been submitted to the Runningboard News, we have
accumulated the following club member favorites!
 2 - Beverages,    9 - Meats,      4 - Breads,      6 - Pies,      7 - Cakes,      6 - Salads,      19 - Casseroles,
 1 - Sandwich,      7 - Cookies,      9 - Snacks,      4 - Desserts,      3 - Soups,      1 - Jelly,
13 - Vegetables,      16 - Manifold Cooker
Please share a copy of a Manifold Cooker (or slow cooker) recipe, your favorite recipe, or perhaps an
old favorite recipe that your mom fixed for you when you were little for the newsletter.
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WELLS FARGO MUSEUM TOUR in Mesa  ~  September 19th
Photos by:  George Elms

By:  Ruthann Elms
The tour to the Wells Fargo Museum Friday was very informative concerning the history of Wells
Fargo and the state of Arizona. The Museum has one of the original stagecoaches. It could carry
eighteen people plus the driver and agent. They also have the largest collection of NC Wyeth
paintings.

After the tour, four of us went
to Tom's Tavern for a delicious
lunch.

By:  Tom Hoverson

We had a great time at the Wells Fargo Museum downtown Phoenix. We had 6 attendees and a guided
tour for an hour. We learned about express service, stage coaches and how Wells Fargo and Co. grew
and changed over 150 years.

Did you know that Wells Fargo
Bank that we know really started
as an express company helping
transport gold, silver and other
valuables and lost that to the US
government in World War I when
most express companies were
bought by our government to
streamline the war effort.
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LOCAL  CLUB  EVENTS

OCTOBER   BIRTHDAYS!
Bob Johnson - 9th
Lorie Poppe - 27th

GENERAL MEETING REFRESHMENTS

We meet at the Citadel, 444 S Higley Rd, on the
southwest corner of  Higley and Broadway in
Mesa, September through May, at 7:00 p.m.

Every family volunteers to help within the club in
some way.  Please let Tom Hoverson know
(602-292-3921) which month you would be able
to bring snacks and drinks to our “General
Meetings”.

October 15th - __________
November 19th - ___________

December - need Christmas party hosts
January 21st - __________

February 18th - __________
March 17th - __________
April 21st - ___________
May 19th - ____________

Be sure to wear your EVMTFC name badge at all
club events.

EVMTFC  NAME  BADGES
Joe Fellin would like to train someone
to take over the making of our club
name badges.  He has the program and
art work for the computer and brings the cards to
Staples to get them laminated.
If you are interested or would like more
information, please contact Joe at 480-288-6463.

FUTURE EVENTS AND TOURS
To all members—make your desires known—
sponsor an event—you don’t have to do it alone,
there are others who are willing to help.  Think
up something fun you want to do and let the rest
of us enjoy it with you!  Contact Ruthann Elms,
Tour Chairman.

HEALTH & WELFARE OF MEMBERS
Thank you to Jan Peterson for sending cards on
behalf of the East Valley Model T Ford Club.  If
you know of someone who is sick, had a death in
their family, or needs some well wishes from their
friends and neighbors, please let Jan know.

TECH CLINICS
Anyone who would like to have a technical clinic
to have help with their project should contact a
member of the Club Board of Directors.  We are
fortunate to have a number of club members who
have plenty of expertise about these wonderful
vehicles.

These work days, once a month or quarter to help
members work on their cars, especially those who
are still employed or are new to the hobby with
limited knowledge or resources, are great
opportunities for all of us to learn a little more
about our classic cars and to socialize as well.

This could possibly be scheduled during the time
the ladies are getting together for their special day
together.

NEWSLETTER  EDITOR  NEEDED...
Mel & Lorie Poppe would like to take a break for
awhile.  If you are interested or would like more
information, please contact Steve Nissle or Tom
Hoverson.

BoaRunningboard News

This is a
family club

where the more
the participants,

the more
fun it is.

Let us know
what you would

like to do.
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LEARN MORE ABOUT T’s
A reminder:  it would be great if you can share a 10-15 minute program with us at our Thursday
meetings. Share your unique hobby or passion with us. You may know of someone who would like to
present to our group as well.  Let Steve Nissle or Tom Hoverson know if you have a topic you’d like to
share with the club so we can schedule it into a future meeting.

Excerpts from:   May 2008 Runningboard News by Bert Diehl, Jr.
The Model T Ford was produced for nineteen years and was involved in transporting goods and people
for a long time after that.  There’s a lot of history out there involving the Model T Ford and we
continue to generate history with the cards and trucks we own and drive.  It’s a rich history with a lot
of diversity that makes it almost impossible for any one person to know everything related to the
‘Tin Lizzie’.

Each of us has a bit of that history or knowledge that we can share with others.  Presentations can be in
the form of a verbal dissertation with hand outs, a slide presentation, a demonstration, video, etc.  This
is a great way to have some fun and share information, and that’s what the club is here for.  We can all
learn something new about the Model T.

Following is a list of potential subjects for a presentation.  Use your creativity to come up with others.
 Model T production.
 Yearly changes in Model T production
          (design changes, material changes, cost reduction, performance improvements, etc.).
 Preparing your Model T for a tour.
 Roads in the Model T era.
 Model T fashions.
 Changes in the Ford from the Model S to the Model T.
 Changes in the Ford from the Model T to the ‘new’ Model A.
 Autos competing with the Model T.
 Model T racing.
 Model T performance or speed equipment.
 Model T body styles.
 Tuning your Model T.
 Maintaining your Model T.
 Wood wheels on the Model T.
 Lighting on the Model T.
 Model T paint colors (‘any color so long as it’s black’).
 Custom Model T bodies (hucksters, snowmobiles, etc.).
 The family Model T (old photos, letters, paintings, etc.).
 Famous Model T’s (celebrity/politician, long mileage, 15 millionth T, etc.)
 Commercial Model T’s (trucks, fire, police, etc.)
 Model T in songs, poems, etc.

ARAPROSDOKIANS Submitted by:  George Elms
ARAPROSDOKIANS ... (Winston Churchill loved them) ... are figures of speech in which the latter
part of a sentence or phrase is surprising or unexpected; frequently humorous.
1. Where there's a will, I want to be in it.
2. The last thing I want to do is hurt you,  but it's still on my list.
3. Since light travels faster than sound, some people appear bright until you hear them speak.
4. If I agreed with you, we'd both be wrong.
5. We never really grow up, we only learn how to act in public.
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OCTOBER 17th
Usery Mountain Regional Park
Club Tour & Picnic
3939 N Usery Pass Road
(North on Ellsworth Road), Mesa

Fee:  $6 per car.

We will drive to the
Park and have a
picnic. It would be a
nice place to use
L a z y  L i z z i e ’ s
Kitchen and members bring a side dish and
dessert.  More details and information will be
discussed at our meeting on October 15th.

http://www.maricopa.gov/parks/usery/

Located on the Valley’s east side, this park takes
in 3,648 acres set at the western end of the
Goldfield Mountains, adjacent to the Tonto
National Forest. The park contains a large variety
of plants and animals that call the lower Sonoran
Desert home. Along the most popular feature of
the park, the Wind Cave Trail, water seeps from
the roof of the alcove to support hanging gardens
of Rock Daisy. The Wind Cave is formed at the
boundary between the volcanic tuff and granite on
Pass Mountain. Breathtaking views from this
2,840-foot elevation are offered to all visitors.

Usery Mountain Regional Park became a park in
1967. Pass Mountain, also known as "Scarface" to
the local folks, is the geological focal point of the
park. The mountain itself was named for King
Usery (sometimes spelled Ussery). "King" was
his first name, rather than a title. He was a cattle-
man who was running stock in the area in the late
1870's and early 1880's.

OCTOBER 2nd
Mountain View High School, Mesa

Mountain View High School would like 6 cars
for their homecoming parade on Friday, October
2nd, 4-6 p.m.  The parade will be a few blocks
long and near Lindsey and Brown in Mesa.  The
cars can be any old, classic car.

Let Steve Nissle or Tom Hoverson know if you
can attend.

NOVEMBER 21st
Butterfly Wonderland
Club Tour
9500 E Via de Ventura,
Scottsdale

Butterfly Wonderland is a one-of-a-kind
experience for locals and tourists, children and
adults alike. This amazing state-of-the art facility
includes a magnificent glass atrium that provides
the ideal tropical rainforest habitat in which
thousands of butterflies from around the world
fly freely; a state-of-the-art theater for viewing
the impressive and educational “Flight of the
Butterflies” 3D movie; interactive insect exhibits,
a gift shop and a café.

Watch for more information.

JANUARY
Shamrock Farms
Club Tour
40034 W Clayton Rd,
Stanfield AZ

Watch for more information.

OCTOBER 30th
Kingswood Place Car Show
15155 W Mondell Rd, Surprise
9-11 a.m.

Activities Director, Donna Hale, is planning a car
show.  If you can attend, please contact her at
866-584-7117.
mondellhouse-mpc@enlivant.com

1911 Golden Ford Race Car
Submitted by:  Bill Allen

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=odrIit-Gy2w
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SIGN UP EARLY!!  SPACE IS LIMITED!!
FEBRUARY 6, 2016
Motoring Thru Time
Heritage Square, Heritage & Science Park,
6th St. & Monroe in downtown Phoenix
(1blk. south of Van Buren & 7th St.).
10 a.m.—4 p.m.

Do you have an antique or classic vehicle (auto,
truck, bicycle, motorcycle, travel trailer...) from
the 1900s through the mid 1980s that you would
like to exhibit?

If yes, space is limited - while free, registration
and pre-approval is required to exhibit a vehicle
(see attached registration form).

Last year's Motoring Thru Time was a fantastic
event that also celebrated Heritage Square's 35th
anniversary with lots of super folks who brought
all kinds of vehicles from bicycles, autos, trucks,
vintage travel trailers, and fire trucks to exhibit
along with live music, historical demonstrations,
and visitors of all ages.

For those returning participants, please note
the new event contact for 2016 is Rosson House
Museum's Michelle Reid and their Foundation &
Guild team. While the event is a collaboration
between the City of Phoenix Parks and Recrea-
tion Department and the Rosson House-Heritage
Square Foundation & Guild, the museum is tak-
ing the lead on the event this coming year and
will do an awesome job! It has been an absolute
pleasure working with everyone through the
years and I have truly appreciated everyone's
time, expertise, wonderful vehicles and the
friendships made.

For past MTT photo highlights: https://
www.phoenix.gov/parks/parks/alphabetical/h-
parks/heritage

Motoring Thru Time Facebook page: http://
www.facebook.com/pages/Motoring-Thru-
Time/290954367621827

Tammy Parker, Recreation Coordinator II
City of Phoenix Parks and Recreation
Office: 602.534.8659
tammy.parker@phoenix.gov

Submitted by:  Bill Allen
The car that made walking a pleasure?  Not really.
Although the clever sayings these New York State
teenagers painted on the side of their Model T
poke fun at this little vehicle, chances are they
were delighted with their Lizzie.  When this photo-
graph was taken in 1929, Model T’s were no
longer being made, but these tough, versatile
machines would continue to travel the nation’s
roads for decades to come.  Simple to operate and
repair, although not particularly fast, they were the
ideal car for kids who were strapped for cash but
wanted their own wheels.
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OTHER LOCAL EVENTS

http://arizonaautoscene.com/events/
http://arizonaautoscene.com/weekly-cruises/

http://www.cruisinarizona.com/carshows.html
http://www.cruisinarizona.com/cruisenites.htm

http://www.nationwidecarshows.com/state/az/Phoenix#cruiseins

McDonalds Rock ‘n’ Roll Car Show
The Pavilions at Talking Stick Shopping Center (Talking Stick Way/Indian Bend Rd), Scottsdale.
Free.  4-8 p.m.  Every Saturday evening.
Contact:  linda.whitlow@derito.com   480-443-0080.
http://www.experiencescottsdale.com/event/mcdonalds-rock-n-roll-car-show-at-the-pavilions/
Need to arrive between 3:00—4:00 p.m. in order to be able to get a group parking place.

Cruz’n @ Phil’s
Phil’s Filling Station Grill, 16852 E Parkview, Fountain Hills.
(Northwest corner of Parkview Ave & Saguaro Blvd.  Parking in shaded lot back of restaurant.  Across
from and full view of the famous water fountain).
12—3 p.m.  Every Sunday afternoon October 11, 2015—May 22, 2016.
Contact:  Darrol Hampton 480-209-5700 or hampton61@cox.net
http://arizonaautoscene.com/events/cruzn-phils-3-2015-10-11/
Phil’s Filling Station Grill offers 20% discount to cruisers.

K-Mart Cruise Night
1445 S Power Rd, Mesa. (Just north of US 60.  Superstition Springs)
Cars start to show up around 4 p.m.  Every Saturday evening.
Contact:  Phil  480-985-2531.

9th Annual Zehring Brother’s Car Rally
2621 S Market St, Gilbert
9 a.m.—1 p.m.  October 24th.
Contact:  Dan Zehring 480-628-9553
http://www.zehringbrothersbenefit.org/index_6.htm

Show and Shine Trunk and Treat
Red Mountain Community Church, 6101 E Virginia St, Mesa
(North of 202—Red Mountain Freeway—East of Recker Rd)
Free.  4:30—7 p.m.  October 25th.
Contact:  Gerry 602-430-4094
http://www.cruisinarizona.com/flyers/102515rmcc.pdf

Gina’s Team 3rd Annual Car, Truck & Motorcycle Show
Red Mountain United Methodist Church, 2936 N Power Rd, Mesa
(between Thomas Rd & McDowell Rd)
9 a.m.—2 p.m.  October 31st.
Contact:  Chris Panetta 480-354-1475   c.panetta@cox.net
http://www.cruisinarizona.com/flyers/103115gina.pdf
Church will serve free coffee and provide lunch for $5 from 11 a.m.—1:30 p.m.

WeMAR & Cabelas Car Show & Trunk or Treat
Cabelas, 9380 W Glendale, Glendale
8 a.m.—2 p.m. October 31st.
Contact Rachel Eaton 623-931-9294   reaton@wemar.org
http://www.desertcruisers.com//media/documents/events/4998/0.pdf
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NATIONAL  EVENTS

MTFCA NATIONAL TOUR 2016 TO BE HOSTED BY TIN LIZZIES

Mark your calendar:  June 26th to July 1st.

The Elegante Motel on Menaul will be the Albuquerque headquarters hotel.

Register early after January 1, 2016.  Limit of 250 people.

Tentative itinerary:
Monday—trip to east mountains down to Mountain Air and return to ABQ.
Tuesday– drive to Madrid for coffee break ; lunch in Santa Fe then overnight in there.
Wednesday– travel to White Rock for coffee break– go to Bandelier—then onto Los Alamos.
Thursday– travel through Jemez back to ABQ.

Watch for more information.

Rt. 66 Swap Meet— West OK, (Sayre, OK)  ~ October 3-4, 2015
http://www.modelt.org/index.php?view=details&id=73%3Aroute-66-swap-meet-western-

oklahoma&option=com_eventlist&Itemid=2

Bakersfield CA Swap Meet  ~ April 14-16, 2016
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Puns for Educated Minds
Submitted by:  George Elms

1. The fattest knight at King Arthur's round table was Sir Cumference.  He acquired his size from too
much pi.
2.  I thought I saw an eye-doctor on an Alaskan island,
But it turned out to be an optical Aleutian.
3. She was only a whisky-maker,  But he loved her still.
4.  A rubber-band pistol was confiscated from an algebra class,  Because it was a weapon of math dis-
ruption.
5.  No matter how much you push the envelope,  It'll still be stationery.

Submitted by:  Bob Stone
Old Ford Brochures: http://www.lov2xlr8.no/ford.html

Brochures for other makes: http://www.lov2xlr8.no/broch1.html
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INGENIOUS  IDEAS:  Some really neat and clever ways to get things done!
Submitted by:  George & Ruthann Elms

The simplest way to slice a
bunch of cherry tomatoes is to
sandwich them between two
plastic lids and run a long knife
through all of them at once.

Install a regular coat
rack low down the
wall to store shoes
safely off the floor.

Create a thrifty watering
can by puncturing holes

in the top of a used
milk bottle.

Flip a toaster on its side to
make grilled cheese.

Use a large muffin tin to
cook stuffed peppers in

the oven -  it will help
keep them upright.

Water straight from the tap
becomes cloudy when frozen.

To make ice cubes crystal
clear, allow a kettle of boiled
water to cool slightly and use
this to fill your ice cube trays.

Add half a teaspoon of
baking soda to the water

when hard boiling eggs to
make the shells incredibly

easy to peel off.

WD40 can be
used to remove
crayon marks

from any
surface.

To tell if eggs are fresh,
immerse them in a bowl of
water.  Fresh eggs will lie
on the bottom, while stale
eggs will float to the surface.

To clean a wooden chop-
ping board, sprinkle on a
handful of Kosher salt &

rub with half a lemon.
Rinse with clean water &
dry to ensure it is clean &

germ free.

Prevent soil from
escaping through the
holes in the base of

flower pots by lining
with large coffee filters.

To sharpen
scissors, simply

cut through
sandpaper.

Use egg boxes to store
delicate Christmas tree

decorations.

Use a cut potato to
easily remove a
broken light bulb.

Use a rubber band
to rescue a

stripped screw.



FOR SALE:
2 - 1926 front fenders
2 - 1926 rear fenders
2 - 1926 running boards
1 - set of windshield stanchions
2 - 1926 splash aprons  4 - wood 21” wheels
All of the above are original and ARE NOT rusted through.
They will need to be reworked and have a few welded spots.
Total price $2,000 OBO.
Contact Gary Schicketanz at 480-268-7472.
jschicketanz55@gmail.com

NEEDED:
I am looking for two 21 inch
tires for a little trailer I am
making with model A
wheels.
Thanks!
Steve Nissle
480 461-3100
stevenissle@gmail.com

Runningboard News                             October  2015                                           Page 18

CLASSIFIED  ADVERTISING

FOR SALE:

Contact Steve Francois
at 480-946-3590 or

E-mail:
fordgood1@yahoo.com

I have a multitude of Model T
and Mustang parts,

too many to list.

Also, Ford parts for
1952-1954.

The 1952 Victoria is also
still for sale.

FOR SALE: FOR SALE:
warford trans                                                    ‘39 Deluxe Ford.
water pumps                                                       4 door Deluxe.
u joints                                                               3 speed on floor.
6 volt horns like                                                          V8.
aluminum intake manifold
Kingston copper top carb
starters rebuilt  (running)
luggage rack
brass wreath motor meter
up draft carb +manifold
26 27 motor and trans 26 27 rear end
25 headlights
trans rebuilding tools

Pictures on request.
All parts are in Illinois.

Contact Ed Stolinski
708-614-9125/480-986-0711
edslim012@gmail.com

FOR SALE:  Dave Veres has a supply of EVMTFC magnetic signs to sell to our members.
 12 inches X 12 inches for $15; 9 inches X 9 inches for $10; 6 inches X 6 inches for $6.
 He also has 4” EVMTFC patches for $6 each.
 Only one club t-shirt left with the EVMTFC logo, Large. Yellow. $15.
 Contact Dave at 480-897-2209.   davidveres@aol.com

NEEDED:
Does anyone have a 1926
Engine Cover/Hood Cover
for sale.  I am looking for
one.
I’m looking for a pair of
Model T Side Lamps for my
1926.
Thank you.
Tim Barnett
623-570-0107
tpbarnett36@yahoo.com

FOR SALE: 1929 Model A Ford Cabriolet, frame off restoration, new
paint, new Lebaron Bonney top and upholstery, runs and drives great,
photos available. $23,900.   Roger Miller  928-771-0766.

FOR SALE:  1924 Model T coupe project - chassis complete, rebuilt
engine, Title.  Needs wood & body assembly.  $1995.
Don Adams 623-516-0575.
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FOR SALE: The trailer and cars listed below were
owned by a recently deceased member of the Tin
Lizzies Club of Albuquerque.

1911 Touring,  1915 Touring,  1927 Coupe,
1927 Pickup,  1922 TT Truck.

Contact Bob Sieglitz Jr. at 916-920-1441.

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING

FOR SALE:
1926 Fordor Sedan.

Includes 4 new tires, some parts and
a new role of carpeting.   $11,000

For further information, contact
Linda Riel of Albuquerque

505-459-5897.

FOR SALE: 1923 Model T.
It has been garage kept since my father got his hands on it in 1975 and has lived in the New Mexico
and Arizona dry climate and therefore doesn't have any rust.  Truthfully, it hasn't been started in at

least 12 yrs.  The crank still turns so the motor is
not seized up.  I had a local gentlemen from
Gilbert who has a shop working on these cars
come take a look at her.  His feedback was that
the car was in good shape and wouldn't take
much to get her on the road again. The car has
been sitting on jack stands to help preserve the
tires.  Asking $8,000.

Contact Wayne Chavez.
chavez1738@gmail.com



Thank you to the Citadel Senior Living for
allowing us to meet at their facility... with a
special thanks to Rebecca Brandon, General
Manager.

The Citadel
444 South Higley Road
Mesa, AZ 85206
(480) 832-7600
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